
Chair 

I am going to vote against these two recommendations. Not because I have 

any fundamental objection to either the partner identified or the idea of an 

income strip. * 

I will do so because we have not come to this point in the right way, that is 

there’s been a problem of process, and because we have not adequately 

articulated the different risk profiles of the alternative vehicles. 

It’s also important for me to say that this has been a learning process for both 

officers and councillors. We’ve never done this before and although we’ve had 

advisors there’s no substitute for developing your own understanding. If you 

don’t how can you be really confident that any decision you take is the right 

one? 

First the process issue 

As we all know thanks to the various briefings the marketing of Shire Hall was 

very successful and about 30 bids were received. Officers reduced this to a list 

of 10 at which point it became clear that the big differences were not just 

between bidders but between different vehicles.  

This meant that we had in fact two decisions to make: which vehicle and which 

bidder? 

With hindsight we should have stopped then and made the ‘which vehicle’ 

decision first and then proceeded. 

We didn’t and instead the final 4 which presented to the member panel were a 

mix: 4 bidders and 4 vehicles. We could choose the best of the 4 of course but 

we didn’t know if they represented the 4 best bidders for the preferred 

vehicle. Other bidders who favoured the chosen vehicle might well feel 

aggrieved. 

I worry that when the nature of the process becomes public as a result of FOI 

we might have a little explaining on our hands. 

Now the risk issue 

Let me go back to basics.  

Different vehicles have different risk profiles and different investors target 

different risk profiles. For example pension funds target low risk investments 



on the assumption that most of them will deliver and even those that don’t 

won’t fall short by much. 

By contrast organisations which target high risk investments do so on the 

assumption that some will succeed magnificently but also that one or two will 

be real bombers. These investors make a sufficient number of investments that 

in total they’re OK.  

Our problem is we are only making one. It will probably be OK but there’s 

nonetheless a significant chance that it will fail. And by fail I don’t mean that it 

will not be quite as profitable as we expected I mean that we might get into 

serious loss territory. 

There are mitigating factors of course, the money up front in this case, but at 

present much of the risk is hidden in contracts which we have not yet seen. It 

behoves us to understand the nature of the risks we are getting into before we 

proceed.  

Rule number 1 in managing risk is to recognise it and our understanding is 

improving. Witness Chris Malyon’s latest briefing note. But we are not there 

yet. I don’t believe we have enough information to make an informed decision. 

A risk register might be a good start. 

We don’t have to make this decision today but if we do and we find out in a 

few months that we have not made the right choice then we will have wasted 

time which would have been better spent getting it right in the first place. 

It would seem sensible to me that we skip this decision today and bring it back 

in 2 months when we will have fully addressed the risk issue and be sufficiently 

confident that we can bat off any FOI flack. 

 

*Specific term redacted. I’m advised to refer instead to a ‘lease based deal’. 

 


